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Last Wednesday, a group of students travelled to London‟s West End for a vocal workshop led by a West 

End professional. After some ice breaking games and warm ups, including the Malteser challenge, they sang 

„At the End of the Day‟ from the hit musical „Les Misérables‟.  

Our students received much praise from the professionals, who said that they „produce an amazing sound‟. 

After their outstanding performance, they visited the Queen‟s Theatre for the matinee performance of „Les 

Misérables‟. Katie Howard, Year 13, said that “the stage performance was even better than the film!”  

Every student gained invaluable experience and they were truly inspired by the workshop and performance. 

It was a fantastic day and one that won‟t be forgotten. 

‘Les Misérables’ 
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Coming up 

Sports News  

 DofE Silver : 28th - 30th September 
 
 Open Evening: 2nd October 6.00pm-8.30pm 
 
 DofE Gold: 3rd-7th October 

Football News  

The under 16 Rugby Team started their season on 
Tuesday night in the first round of the central ven-
ue league. The first match was against a very 
strong Hilbre team who had a number of club 
players in their squad. The second against an 
equally strong Mosslands. Unfortunately SJP didn't 
manage to win either match but the scores did not 
reflect the effort and quality of the rugby being 
played by SJP. There were strong performances 
from Joe Shields, Callum Eakins and Joe Clague 
amongst others.  

Rugby News 

SJP‟s PE Extra Curriculum programme started last 

week with hundreds of keen sports pupils partici-

pating in clubs and fixtures during both academic 

review and after school. After Year 7 football trials 

on Monday night the team played their debut 

match against Bebington High School, narrowly 

being beaten 6-4.  Also, Rugby, Dance, Netball, 

Basketball, Cross country, Trampolining and Tag 

Rugby clubs began and the field, yard and sports 

hall were a „hive of activity‟ with our pupils enjoy-

ing sport.  A special mention must be given to all 

the Year 11 GCSE dance candidates who have 

been involved in moderation all week. Well done to 

everyone and we look forward to seeing you all 

again next week.  

The Year 9 Football Team opened their season 

with a stunning 7-1 victory over South Wirral 

High School. Our Year 9 boys showed flare and 

class as they comfortably blew away the opposi-

tion. The performance of all players was out-

standing, and Leon Dettlaff just tipped everyone 

to claim „Man of the Match‟. 
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Year  7 -  96.1%    Year  8 -  95.5%    Year  9 - 96.6%  

Year 10 - 93.0% Year 11 - 94.7% 

Attendance - 16/09/13 - 20/09/13 

Maths  Literacy Corner  

Next PTA meeting: 
 7.00pm Tuesday 12th November 2013  

in the College Staff Room. 
All are welcome. 

 

 

 

 

Can you complete the missing letters to 
identify the words? 

They are all animals. 
Good luck and see Mrs Connolly with 

your completed answers to win a prize! 
 

D _ _ _ _ US _ 
_ _ _ P _ A _ T 
P _ _ _ O C _ 

_ E _ _ O R _ _ 
_ E B _ _ 

0.0%

10.0%

20.0%

30.0%

40.0%

50.0%

60.0%

70.0%

80.0%

90.0%

100.0%

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11

On Friday 27th September we celebrate the Feast Day of 

St Vincent de Paul, who is one of our College House 
Patrons.  

 
Vincent lived in France over three hundred years ago 

when there were many cruel and unjust practices taking 

place. Vincent was a model of generosity, although a 
priest, he offered to take the place of galley slaves who 

had to row large boats and took the poor into his home. 
His work continues today through the Sisters of Charity 

and the Society of St Vincent de Paul found in many 
parishes. Did you know that we have a Junior SVP 

group running in our College?  If you would like to know 

more about the work we do please talk to Gerard or 
Miss Sandland-Jones . 

 
Happy Feast Day to all in St Vincent de Paul House. 

St Vincent de Paul  
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Language Corner 

Weekly Theme - ‘On the side of the poor’ 

Maths Corner 

Luke 16:1-13 

Jesus also said to His followers, “Once there was a rich 
man who had a manager to take care of his business. 
This manager was accused of cheating him. So he called 
the manager in and said to him, „What is this I hear 
about you? Give me a report of what you have done with 
my money, because you can‟t be my manager any long-
er.‟  The manager thought to himself „What will I do 
since my master is taking my job away from me? I am 
not strong enough to dig ditches, and I am ashamed to 
beg. I know what I‟ll do so that when I lose my job peo-
ple will welcome me into their homes.‟  So the manager 
called in everyone who owed the master any money. He 
asked the first one, “How much do you owe?” He an-
swered, “Eight hundred gallons of olive oil.” The manag-
er said to him, “Take your bill, sit down quickly, and 
write four hundred gallons.” Then the manager asked 
another one, “How much do you owe?” He answered, 
“One thousand bushels of wheat.” Then the manager 
said to him, “Take your bill and write eight hundred 
bushels.” So, the master praised the dishonest manager 
for being clever. Yes, worldly people are more clever with 
their own kind than spiritual people are. I tell you, make 
friends for yourselves using worldly riches so that when 
those riches are gone, you will be welcomed in those 
homes that continue forever. Whoever can be trusted 
with a little can also be trusted with a lot, and whoever is 
dishonest with a little is dishonest with a lot. If you can-

not be trusted with worldly riches, then who will trust 
you with true riches? And if you cannot be trusted with 
things that belong to someone else, who will give you 
things of your own? 
No servant can serve two masters. The servant will hate 
one master and love the other, or will follow one master 
and refuse to follow the other. You cannot serve both 
God and worldly riches. 
 
It certainly is sad how some people can be so dishonest.  

Their one and only concern is making as much money as 
possible, without caring if their methods are just or un-

just, moral or immoral.  Certainly, all of us have had to 

deal with people who have done their best to cheat us.  
We didn‟t realise this at the time, because we took it for 

granted that the person was sincere. We ask ourselves, 
how can that person live with him or herself? The an-

swer is, quite easily because he or she doesn‟t care 

about anyone other than themselves.  Jesus said at the 
end of today‟s Gospel, You cannot serve two masters, 

you will hate one and be devoted to the other or vice-
versa.   

 
Prayer 

Father, guide us, as you guide creation according to the 

law of love. Fill us with your own generous love that we 
may find this love in each other as we help and support 

one another. 

1 2 3 
3 1 2 
9 9 9 

12 plus 3 plus 2 equals 17! 
You didn't think you could do that did you? 

Solution for last week  


